
 
 
 
 

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 

AIR RESOURCES DIVISION 
CONCORD, NH 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC FORUM 

 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Air Resources Division 

(DES), will hold a public forum on the Fugitive Dust/Particulate Air Monitoring Report on 
Tuesday, September 30, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. at the Portsmouth City Hall in the Eileen Dondero 
Foley Council Chambers, 1 Junkins Ave, Portsmouth, NH.  The public forum will include a brief 
presentation by representatives of DES and will provide the public with an opportunity to ask 
questions. 
 

At the request by the City of Portsmouth, DES conducted limited air monitoring in the 
area of the Pease Development Authority, Division of Ports and Harbors, Market Street Marine 
Terminal in Portsmouth, NH (“the Terminal”). This monitoring was intended to determine if 
fugitive dust and/or particulate emissions associated with site operations leave the site and 
potentially impact nearby residential areas and/or commercial establishments. The study was 
limited in scope and was only intended to be a screening tool for determining whether existing 
controls at the Terminal during the period of the study were effective in controlling fugitive dust.  
 
This report is posted online at:   
http://des.nh.gov/organization/divisions/air/tsb/ams/aqmdp/documents/r-ard-14-2.pdf  
 

Craig A. Wright 
Director 

NH Department of Environmental Services, Air Resources Division 
 

Dated: September 3, 2014 


